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A. PHILLIP GOLDSMITH ELECTED
NEW RAMAZ BOARD CHAIRMAN

At a meeting of the Board of Trustees of Ramaz School, Mr. A. Phillip Gold¬
smith was elected Chairman of the Board. His predecessors in that important
office were Saul J. Lance and Milton Mandel. Mr. Goldsmith, therefore, becomes
the third Chairman to occupy that distinguished post in the history of the

institution.

JUNIOR CONGREGATION TO HOLD
FINAL SERVICE SATURDAY

The final service of the Junior Con¬
gregation will be held this Saturday,
May 29th, at the usual time of 10:30
in the Chapel.
With regard to this announcement

we would like to comment briefly on
what we consider an activity of vital
and long-lasting importance to the
young boys and girls who took ad¬
vantage of it during the last thirty
odd weeks. After the last High Holi¬
day season, every Sabbath morning-
week in and week out, rain or shine
—found thirty to forty youngsters in
the Chapel, conducting a service by
themselves and for themselves. Proper
supervision was provided in the per¬
son of Mr. Manfred Rechtschaffen who
was regarded by the children as their
friend and guide, who explained the
why's and wherefore's of synagogue
procedures and discussed with them
the different features that constitute
a Sabbath service.

Looking at some of the innovations
that were introduced this year, we
can readily see their success. The offi¬
cers which were elected did an ex¬

ceptionally fine job of running the ser-

(Continued on Page 3)

The new Chairman has served as
Treasurer of the congregation and has
recently been elected Vice-President

A. Phillip Goldsmith

of Kehilath Jeshurun. He is known
throughout the community for his de¬
votion and generosity to all great
causes. Jewish education has been
and remains his fondest cause and the

(Continued on Page 3)

Rabbi Feder will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.

"WHEN DEAD SOLDIERS SPEAK"
A Memorial Day Sermon
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SISTERHOOD RE-ELECTS CLAIRE ABRAMS, LOLA GROSS,
HILDA FISCHMAN; ELISE KIRSHON NEW TREASURER

At the closing membership meeting
of our Sisterhood, held last Monday
afternoon in the Social Hall, the incum¬
bent officers — Mrs. Hyman Abrams,
president; Mrs. Alexander Gross, vice-
president; Mrs. Bernard D. Fischman,
Secretary — were re-elected to another
term of office. Mrs. Abraham R. Kirsh-
on was elected to serve as treasurer
for the coming year, replacing Mrs.
Moses Schonfeld who asked to be re¬

lieved of her office after having served
devotedly for two years.

Fifteen Members Inducted —

At the meeting, fifteen new mem¬
bers were formally inducted into the
Sisterhood. They are: Mrs. Philip Co-
gan, Mrs. Walter J. Diamond, Mrs.
Robert Feance, Mrs. Samuel Gross,
Mrs. Gerald M. Goldstein, Mrs. Nor¬
man Jaspan, Mrs. Oscar Perlberger,
Mrs. David W. Petegorsky, Mrs. Reu¬
ben Popkin, Mrs. Isidor Reinhard, Mrs.
Harry S. Samuels, Mrs. Romie Shapiro,
Mrs. Elgin Shulsky, Mrs. Bertha Unt-
ermans and Mrs. Nathan Warshaw.
These new members were presented
by Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein, chairman
of the Membership Committee.
Chairmen Cited —

In her presidential report, Mrs.
Abrams covered the highlights of the
Sisterhood year. She thanked her fel¬
low officers and the various committee
chairman for performing so cooper¬
atively and ably. As part of her report
she cited them in a touching cere¬
mony. Each was called up to the front
of the room and pinned with a lovely
carnation. The officers honored were-.

Mrs. Alexander Gross, Mrs. Bernard D.
Fischman and Mrs. Moses Schonfeld.
The following Committee chairmen
were honored: Mrs. Harry W. Baum-
garten, Program; Mrs. A. Milton
Brown, Theatre Party; Mrs. A. Phillip
Goldsmith, 'Luncheon; Mrs. Alexander
Gross and Mrs. Richard Kolb, Bazaar;
Mrs. David Joseph and Mrs. Nat-han
Ball, U. J. A.; Mrs. Abraham R. Kirsh-

on, Happy Day Fund; Mrs. Joseph H.
Lookstein, Membership; Mrs. Hannah
Lyttle, Federation; Mrs. Joseph Roth,
Luncheon Treasurer, Mrs. Seppy I. SiI-
berman, Neediest Cases and Mrs. Ed¬
gar Trautman, Hospitality.

AArs. Abrams also announced the
appointment for this coming year of
two new Committee chairmen: Mrs.
Samuel Gross, Happy Day Fund and
Mrs. Seppy I. Silberman, Federation,
who is switching from her past post
as Neediest cases chairman.

Mrs. Moses Schonfeld then gave
her Financial Report which revealed
a very successful year which enabled
additional aid to be given to the many
worthwhile educational and philan¬
thropic projects the Sisterhood
sponsors.

Rabbi's Talk Concludes Program —

In keeping with established custom,
Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein offered the
closing remarks. First he spoke of the
two members who had passed away
during the year, Hattie Fine and Rose
Wald. All then rose in memorium.

After this the Rabbi turned to the
activities of the Sisterhood. He spoke
of the fine development of several
of the educational institutions to which
the Sisterhood rendered aid. He also
dwelt at length on how important it
was that a warm personal relation¬
ship exist not only between the Rabbi
and each member, but between the
members themselves. This was made
the criterion of the success of an

organization.
The Rabbi's warm talk was a mov¬

ing conclusion to a lovely meeting
that brought to an end a highly suc¬
cessful year.

Congratulations to the elected of¬
ficers and committee chairman. Wel¬
come to the new members! And
continued good luck to the entire
Sisterhood. May it go from strength
to strength.
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GOLDSMITH NEW RAMAZ CHAIRMAN
(Continued from page 1)

one which commands his greatest in¬
terest. Immediately after the an¬
nouncement of the establishment of
the Albert Einstein College of Med¬
icine of Yeshiva University he became
one of the founders of that institution
and has since enlisted a number of
his friends in its behalf.

From the day that he became af¬
filiated with Kehilath Jeshurun he
manifested an interest in the philos¬
ophy and fortunes of Ramaz School.
He became a member of its Board
and singlehandedly raised large sums
for* the Ramaz Foundation which has
become one of his pet projects.

The new Chairman is a gentleman
of piety and reverence. Time and
again he confesses to the fact that
synagogue attendance is to him more
than a religious duty. It is an oppor¬
tunity for spiritual replenishment and
he is, therefore, in his accustomed
place in the House of God Sabbath
after Sabbath. By every standard
Ramaz has chosen an exceptional lay
leader for the institution.

The entire congregational family ex¬
tends heartiest congratulations to Mr.
Goldsmith and to his entire family
upon the honor that has come to one
who has richly earned it.

JUNIOR CONGREGATION SERVICE

(Continued from page 1)
vice and maintaining decorum. The
children themselves delivered sermon-

ettes which were exceptionally inter¬
esting. What is more, some of our

youngest boys turned out to be very
fine Chazonim. Every child present
was given a chance to actively partici¬
pate in these services.

A cordial invitation is extended to
all boys and girls of our community to
join in the closing service this Sabbath
morning. We know they will enjoy
being with us and that they will also
enjoy the special kiddush; the refresh¬
ments and ice cream, which will fol¬
low.

RABBI JOSEPH FEDER JOINS
CHAPLAINCY CORPS

Rabbi Joseph Feder, our Rabbinic
Assistant, has just been commissioned
a First Lieutenant in the United States
Army Chaplaincy Corps. After training
in Fort Slocum, New York, he will
proceed to his first post at Fort Bliss.
Texas.

During his stay with us Rabbi Feder
has made many warm friends in Ke¬
hilath Jeshurun. His fine qualities of
sincerity and devotion have been fully
appreciated by our Congregation. We
know he will do well and we extend
to him our best wishes in his new

career.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Mr. Joseph Friedman, Mr. Ralph Hy-
man, Mr. Alexander Kommel, Mr.
Abraham Mandel, Dr. David Petegor-
sky, Mr. Adolph Schenker, Mrs. Louis
Stokar, Mrs. Reuben Westerman and
Mr. Abraham Wiener.

Bar Mitzvahs —

Congratulations to Rabbi and Mrs.
Hyman Muss and to Mr. and Mrs.
Morris Gelber on the Bar Mitzvah this
Saturday of their sons, Joshua and
Jules, who are students at Ramaz.
Anniversaries —

A happy wedding anniversary to
Mr. and Mrs. Irving Angel, Mr. and
Mrs. Jerry Coan, Dr. and Mrs. Frank
Goodman, and Mr. and Mrs. Seppy I.
Silberman.

Speedy Recovery —
Warmest wishes for a speedy and

complete recovery are extended to
Mrs. Albert A. Zuch.

LAST CALL FOR
BOOK OF REMEMBERANCE

Our 1954 Book of Rememberance
is now being put to press in preper-
ation for the Shevuoth holiday. The
only way additional names can be
accepted is if they are telephoned into
our office TODAY, Friday, May 28th.
Remember, this is the last call.
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

•

Member Organization
UNION OF ORTHODOX JEWISH
CONGREGATIONS OF AMERICA

•

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Theodore Comet Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
A. Phillip Goldsmith Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus Treasurer
Romie Shapiro Secretary
Ira F. Weisman "Pres.- Men's Club
Mrs. Hyman Abrams Pres., Sisterhood

YAHRZEITS

May
29—SAMUEL KERNER
31 —ABRAHAM A. BAUM
31 —OSIAS GARFEIN

June
1 -DAVID LEVY
1 —BERNARD L. SHIENTAG
3—BENZION COOPERMAN
3-ILONA STRULOVITZ
4—JACOB H. RUBIN

FINAL NOTICE

In next week's Bulletin — the last
of the season — we will publish the
names of the young people who are
celebrating an educational milestone:
graduation, receipt of a school award
or a similar academic distinction.

We give this final notice to our
readers to submit the names of their
sons and daughters for inclusion in
our listing. We go to press Tuesday
morning, so please phone us or drop
us a card NOW giving us the details.

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Evening 6:00
SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:30
Weekly Portion: Bemidbar

Numbers 1:1-4:20
Haftorah: Hosea 2:1-22
Rosh Chodesh Prayers: Rosh Chod-

esh Sivan will be on Wednesday,
June 2

Evening 8:10
Conclusion of Sabbath 8:50

DAILY SERVICES

Morning
Sunday Morning
Evening

7:30
8:30
6:00

^y^nclron 5 dloon c^CciLe ^Jdotei
LOON LAKE, FRANKLIN CO., NEW YORK

Renowned Hotel and 46 enchanting COTTAGES
18 hole private GOLF COURSE — 3 mile private LAKE
Every land and water sport and activity
Superb entertainment — 2 orchestras
Famed ANDRON cuisine — Dietary Laws

• Children's Camp Program under trained counsellors
Ownership-Management: David S. Andron and Dave Levinson

New York Office: Bretton Hall-Hotel — Broadway at 86th St. — SU. 7-3264


